
 
       

CP Field Sub-Working Group Meeting Minutes – Za’atari 
Monday 20th November, 2014, UNHCR Meeting Room # 2  

 
Chair: Save the Children International (SCI) 
 
Attendants: UNICEF, UNWOMEN, NRC, MC, IMC, Reach, FPSC, OXFAM 
 

- Endorsement of previous meeting minutes: With the endorsement of meeting 
minutes, action points were reviewed.  

 
 A) Calendar of 16 days of activism shared.  
 B) Winterization contingency plan updated and shared with all partners.  
 

- UNICEF-REACH comprehensive child focused assessment:  
 
 Feedback related to the indicators attached in the meeting’s invitation should be 

received by COB Sunday 23rd NOV 2014. 
 

- Update of violence against children – CP SWG Chair and Education WG 
representative: 
 
 Save the Children Jordan was present to brief the group – Education WG co-chairs 

have apologised for not attending this meeting due to a very busy schedule, and 
showed high interest in joining the next meeting(s).  

 There are three formal schools in Zaatari camp, run by MoE, in liaison with 
UNICEF and SC JO. In each of the three schools, there are approximately 5,000 
children. 

 There are not enough seats (capacity) for more children to be enrolled. 

 SC JO refers some of the cases to NRC’s Learning Centre to receive non-formal 
education. 

 There is a ‘waiting-list’ in place for children who have not been able to register. 
 CP Code of Conduct is under development and should be rolled-out to all formal 

schools’ staff. 

 SC JO stated that there is lack of capacity (due to budget) in formal schools, as 
there are only 1 Social worker, 1 Psychologist, and 1 Information Assistant in 
each school for 5000 children. 

 Participants suggested that one reason behind violence in schools could be ‘fear’ 
of the children and their parents, which is forbidding them from reporting cases 
of abuses and are resorting to informally ‘solve’ the issues with the children’s 
parents through conversation. 

 Education agencies should look into having a ‘monitoring’ role within the process 
of ‘reconciliation’ between the schools’ staff and the children’ s 
parents/caregivers. 

 Raising awareness of reporting mechanisms should be taken into consideration.  
 

- Plan for commemoration on Universal Children Day (20, NOV) in Zaatari: 
 

 IMC will be conducting an event in their ‘Office #5’ in D12, at 13:00h.  
 Mercy Corps & ACTED will be conducting two joint events between 11:30 – 12:30, 

and between 14:00h – 15:30h in districts 10 and 4. 
 

 



- 16 days of activism updates: 
 

 There will be an Interagency open day in IRD centre (D6), all agencies are 
encouraged to invite their volunteers/beneficiaries to attend. 
The event would be in open air, but there will be two big tents in case the 
weather changes. 
 

 FPSC will be conducting a play at Quest Scope’s centre in D4, at 13:00h. 
- All activities should sent to the Chair of CP WG (contact info below) to ensure that all 

agencies are aware of different activities happening in the camp. 
- Invite community police representative to update on new police station: 

Focal point did not attend due an urgent case that he was working on and requested 
to attend the next meeting on 4th December. 
 

- Update in the child labour assessment consultation in Amman: 
 
 20 people attended the consultation from various agencies; their feedback was 

highly appreciated and will be taken into consideration. The report is most likely 
to be completed till the end of November 2014 and would be shared with CP WG. 
 

- AOB: 
 
Transportation for children to and from schools should be considered. Especially for 
PWDs who may not be able to access educational and/or vocational training du e to 
lack of mobility.  
   

- Next Meeting: Joint CP/SGBV – Wednesday, 27th, November @ UNHCR meeting 
room 2, base camp. The meeting will focus on updating each group on ongoing 
interventions and activities and identify areas in need of strengthening and further 
collaboration. 

 
Contact person: Tahir Ali Shah, Tahir.alishah@savethechildren.org     Cell:  0778 433421 
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